MINUTES

January 27, 1999

1. CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL

The meeting was called to order at 5:05 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT
STAFF PRESENT

EXCUSED

Vice President Delgado
Sonia Melara


President Chang

Commissioner Keehn

Rosario Navarrette

Commissioner Phelps

Commissioner Marks

Ann Lehman

Commissioner Miles

Esther Velonza

Commissioner Murase
Leatrice Miyashiro





Melyssa Jo Kelly

2. ADOPTION OF AGENDA

m/s/c (Murase/Miles) to adopt the agenda with two changes:  1)Status Report on Jakkee Bryson by Melyssa Jo Kelly will be done as part of Staff Report.  2)Ann Lehman will present her report on CEDAW before 5:15 p.m.

3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

m/s/c (Murase/Miles) to adopt the minutes of  November 19, 1998.

4. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

None.

5. STAFF REPORT

Sonia reported that the audit of the department has been completed.  The report with the results will be shared with the commissioners when ready.

With regards to staff issues in the department, one staff member has been on an extended and unexpected Family Medical Leave.  As a result of this, some project delays have occurred including the 1999 Information and Referral Service Directory, How To Get That Appointment booklet production and seminar, as well as the Women’s History Month Awards Ceremony.

Ms. Melara reported that she was a part of the Mayor’s Delegation to Mexico.  It was an extremely valuable trip and she met with several women who were interested in implementing CEDAW in Mexico City.

Progress report on Violence Against Women Needs Assessment will be given to commissioners once it has been finalized. 

Status Report on Jakkee Bryson Issue

A memo regarding the department response to issues raised by Jakkee Bryson was distributed to commissioners.  Melyssa Jo Kelly reported that since her report had been written, the office did receive a report from the Human Rights Commission on their investigation.  The Human Services Department and the Human Rights Commission did not sustain Ms. Bryson’s complaint.  Both departments made some recommendations about procedures to the Episcopal Sanctuary.  Their reports will be distributed to commissioners.

Melyssa Jo Kelly further reported that she attended a meeting at the Episcopal Sanctuary where other shelter issues were raised by other residents regarding privacy and harassment based on gender equity.

6.
NEW BUSINESS

Grantee Presentations – Center for Human Development, San Francisco Neighborhood Legal Assistance Foundation, Women in Dialogue and Women’s Safety Project

Nina Fischer, Director for the Center for Human Development gave a detailed description of the Log Cabin program that deals exclusively with young men incarcerated at or through the Juvenile Probation Department.  Issues of sexual assault and domestic violence are dealt with in this new program.  The age group of the young men is from 14 to 18 years of age.  

Leslie Cogan of the San Francisco Neighborhood Legal Assistance Foundation (SFNLAF) the Program Director for the Peer Violence Prevention and Education program, gave a presentation on their new program.  One of the primary functions of the program is to conduct outreach to the youth population to talk about Sexual Assault and Domestic Violence at youth shelters.  They also hold training sessions on how to fill out a temporary restraining order, distribute literature and give technical and legal assistance to the transgender population.  This unique program has been in effect for three months.  They are seeking more funding for a full time position.

Rachel West of Women in Dialogue made a presentation on behalf of her organization.  She explained that her program is made up of three organizations collaborating on this project: Women in Dialogue, US Prostitutes Collective and Legal Action for Women.  Ms. West thanked the Commission for their support.  Their organization provides legal support and advocacy for prostitutes who are victims of sexual assault.  They also monitor court cases that involve prostitutes.  They are producing an information card on their program to be distributed to prostitutes in the future.  A self help legal clinic will open in March.  Presently, the organization consists of two coordinators and three volunteers.  In addition to COSW, other funding comes from donations and fundraising events.

Lori Dobeus of the Womens Safety Project teaches self defense classes as part of a collaboration with some public schools in San Francisco.  The program identifies girls from the classes to be trainers to their peers.  The evaluations from the girls who have taken the class has been very positive. It is a nine-week program.  

CEDAW Report

Ann Lehman gave the CEDAW Report.  She briefly gave a history of the CEDAW Task Force for the benefit of the new commissioners.  She explained that one of the task force’s first tasks was to identify four city departments to undergo the gender analysis.  The departments initially chosen were: Department of Human Services, Juvenile Probation, Department of Public Works and the City Attorney.  However, due to limited resources, we will only conduct a gender analysis of the Juvenile Probation and the Department of Public Works Department.  The agency Strategic Analysis for Gender Equity (SAGE) from New York has been selected as the consultant for this project.  The Task Force is also looking into best practices and the Bank of America  gender discrimination issue.  

(Public Comment)

Ann Lehman reported that she has been working with a group of students at the Everett Middle School Peer Resource Group.  The students have made sexual harassment their priority and have created a very impressive program.  They have conducted a sexual harassment survey, and published their own booklet on sexual harassment issues for youth.  They are also planning a conference in late April.

COSW Budget ‘99-‘00 

Sonia Melara stated that the Mayor wants a baseline budget similar to last years.  Major issues that will be stated in a cover letter include: public information campaign on Domestic Violence, clerical support and a personnel person to be shared with four other departments.  

m/s/c (Murase/Marks) approved the COSW Budget for Fiscal Year ‘99-‘00.

Women’s History Month Awards

Sonia Melara reported that for Women’s History Month, COSW is working with the Board of Supervisors to select awardees and have a reception on March 22nd .  Each supervisor will nominate three women from their respective districts and a selection committee will select one for each district. The awardees will be announced at a small reception in the light court at 12 Noon and at the board meeting at 2 p.m. 

Report on February Neighborhood Meeting at Hunters Point

Commissioner Miles will send out flyers to the BayView Hunter’s Point community for the February Neighborhood meeting.

7.
OLD BUSINESS

COSW BYLAWS

Sonia Melara explained that changes to COSW bylaws are primarily made by the City Attorneys Office to comply with our mandate. 

m/s/c (Marks/ Miles) to adopt the COSW ByLaws with changes.

1999 Quarterly Neighborhood Meetings Schedule

Sonia Melara stated that the schedule for quarterly meetings needed approval.  The meetings are on Wednesdays and at 5:30 p.m.  The February meeting on the 25th is the only one held on a Thursday.

m/s/c (Murase/Miles) to approve the 1999 Quarterly Neighborhood Meetings Schedule.

Commission Meeting Date and Time Change

New meeting time and date will be the fourth Wednesday of the month at 5:00 p.m.

m/s/c (Murase/Marks) to approve Commission Meeting Date and Time Change.

8.
REPORTS

Adult Sexual Assault Task Force

Rosario Navarrette gave an update on the Rape Treatment Center restructuring.  Flyers were distributed regarding criminal justice, legal advocacy and sexual assault training on February 25, 1999 from 2 – 4 p.m.  At their January 8th meeting, the task force discussed the need for housing for survivors of sexual assault.

9.
PUBLIC COMMENT

Bill Huff from the Resource Center in the Presidio invited everyone to the International Women’s Day celebration on March 8, 1999.  A UNESCO representative will be there.  

10.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Commissioner Murase reported that a delegation of Chinese women are coming in April and are seeking sites to visit.  Their focus is domestic violence.

Commissioner Marks thanked the Commission for their support after the death of her husband Senator Milton Marks.

Commissioner Murase congratulated Rosario Navarrette on her promotion to Assistant Director.

11. ADJOURNMENT

m/s/c ( Miles/Marks) to adjourn the meeting at 6:35p.m.
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